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LOCKWOOD FOLLY
COUNTRY CLUB, INC.                                                         

Lockwood Folly Country Club Newsletter

June 9, 2021

 The LFCC Board would like to continue to update the membership on the different projects and decisions being made. We, once again, want to thank everyone for pitching in and helping make this a club we can be proud of. 

_____ Special thank you to Cheryl Washburn, Trish Bernardo, and Jim Carney for purchasing azalea bushes for the tee box on #3. Really adds a nice touch to a tough hole!! Our tee boxes have never looked better as several members have ‘adopted’ holes. They really look great and add a touch of class. Thanks to everyone for pitching in!!! 

_____Mark this date - June 25th (Friday) in the River Room. Daryl Whisenant will give a rules interpretation and will discuss our local rules. More information to follow. 

_____ We just had 87 stumps removed from the course! In addition, we have added sod to hole 13 where several trees were removed. The work on number 1 is complete! Next scheduled project is hole 9. After this work is done, hopefully, we can drive our cart in the fairway. 

_____LFCC had a great Memorial Day priority week!! We averaged $4,643 per day for the four (4) days of guarded tee time. Thank you to the members for understanding! Next priority week will be the July 4th holiday. Eric will begin this time frame on July 1 and will run through July 11. 

_____LFCC has two (2) large tournaments this weekend. On Friday we will host a Golftrek Tournament which will welcome 90 players. On Saturday, we will have the GOP Tournament, which will bring over 100 players. Thanks, Eric, for getting this huge outside play and the revenue they will bring. 

_____On a good note!!! The month of May rounds of golf play increased by 371 rounds from May of 2020.

 _____Special thank you to Tim’s Angels!!! Kim Murphy, Tammy Whisenant, Elizabeth Huffman, and Suzanne Horkey painted the tee monuments during the Wednesday Maintenance days. It took two (2) Wednesdays to complete. They have not been painted since approx. 2015. Great job and very much appreciated!!

 _____Another special thank you to Robert Hurley, Jon Huffman, Daryl Whisenant, Tim Taraska, Don Dyksterhouse, and Jim Noel. This team of hard workers cleaned, fixed, and got the cart barn ready for painting. Great job as they hauled off numerous truckloads of items that have 

seen better days. This major task was needed as we have scheduled the entire card barn to be painted next week.

 _____In the process of putting together a LFCC Calendar that can be found on our web page. As soon as Marisa gets comfortable with the process, she will download any and all events submitted to her. Hopefully our members/guests will have a place to go and can plan ahead the different events. 

_____The Board would like to recommend to the Green Tee Golfers that they have a little flexibility with the location of their tee shots. We have asked Tim to put the new green stakes next to the permanent plates, allowing the tee shot to be hit from the best possible spot, not between the stake and the plate. 

_____We have added our fourth new member in the past thirty (30) days. Welcome to Ronald Skubic. Ronald lives on Holden Beach at 144 Starfish Drive. Ronald is looking to move into Lockwood Folly and will really be an asset to our membership. Welcome Ronald!!!! 

_____ Help!!!! The Board has had complaints of people looking for golf balls or just hanging around water areas during golfing hours. This is a liability issue, and it’s really not respectful to our members or guests, as they are playing. Thank you, in advance, for helping us with this problem. 

_____Gary Armistead has completed his design on the vinyl billboard on Hwy 130 and Mt. Pisgah. Got the trees cut back for better viewing. Will be installed any day. Thanks, Gary and Don for doing this!!! 

_____The Board is still working on the new By-Laws. We plan to bring the By-Laws backup to our membership for adoption. Our goal is to share, once again, our recommendations at the fall Quarterly Meeting in the River Room. We will send it out and ask for questions/concerns prior. We really need to update some items that are outdated or unclear. 

_____Thank you to John Meng for providing the Pro Shop with a software program that will help us compare play from the last two (2) years to the current year. This will be a day to day program that will help us determine how we are doing financially.

 _____Our newsletter would not be complete without another thank you to Jim Bowers. We saw him working on the range ball machine. We asked him, “Don’t you ever have a day off?” 
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